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Happy Advent (nearly) 

 
The library has had a busy few months since the first and last newsletter. 
There are now records for more than 2000 printed books on Solo, thanks 
to work from a cataloguer paid through grant funding from the Pilgrim 
Trust; donations from supporters via Crowdfunder enabled the library to 
stay open for research throughout the summer; and a group of skilled 
conservation volunteers have started work on repairing 19th century 
books in the Ursell Room (training session with Caroline Bendix pictured 
right; more information on p.2).  

We have also been quietly uploading information about Pusey House 
archives online, and you can find out more about this below, along with 
how to find images of Anglican Catholic clergy from the early years. 

And finally... 

This year the library will close for Christmas at 5.25 on Wednesday 21st 
December, and will reopen at 9.30 on Wednesday 4th January. 

Recently, a discussion about beards and Churchmanship 
emerged on the Anglo-Catholic History Society Facebook page  
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1758877734339106/  
A challenge was thrown down to the group to find άexamples 
of  Anglo Catholics ... of history with beardsέΦ Challenge ac-
cepted, I turned to the Hall collection of photographs in the 
Pusey House archive. 

The Hall collection comprises 2,300 photographs of 19th cen-
tury clergymen, most of whom were connected with the Cath-
olic revival. Initial surveys suggest only 44.19% are clean-
shaven, disproving the idea that beards were only sported by 
Evangelical Victorians. A small selection of Tractarian facial 
hair can be seen to the left of this article. 

If you want to carry out your own research on the subject, it is 
now possible to look at catalogues of the Hall Collection (and 
many other archives) without visiting the Library. PDFs of  
paper  catalogues  have  been  uploaded  to 
http://puseyarchives.blogspot.co.uk/ and thanks to help from 
Ψvirtual volunteersΩΣ it is also possible to carry out a basic text 
search of records online. Not all collections at Pusey are cata-
logued, & some catalogues are not yet uploaded, so please 
still check with us if you are looking for specific information. 

We hope you find this new resource useful. 
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A volunteer team from the National Association of Decorative & Fine Arts Socie-
ties have begun work on an exciting new project to conserve the unique pam-
phlet collections stored in the Ursell Room at Pusey House. 

NADFAS promotes the celebration and conservation of heritage. Small groups 
of specially trained volunteers repair books in libraries across the U.K. on collec-
tions of considerable national importance from small antiquarian collections in 
historic houses, churches, and museums to huge ancient libraries like York Min-
ster and Lambeth Palace. 

Volunteers are given initial training  (photo above) by leading independent li-
brary conservator Caroline Bendix, who works also for the National Trust, Eng-
lish Heritage and the British Library. She provides the group with ongoing train-
ing, as well as an annual overview of its progress.  

Where NADFAS has served libraries in this way, the work of the volunteers has 
been greatly appreciated by host libraries. Host libraries (like Pusey House) un-
dertake to provide a suitable working environment for the volunteers, and to 
fund training and materials needed by the group. The volunteers in turn, who 
become increasingly skilled, provide their time and commitment free of charge. 

If you are responsible for a library, or a collection within a library in Oxfordshire 
which would benefit from a similar conservation project, please contact Susan 
Bye (heritage@nadfaswyvernarea.org.uk) for further discussion, or for those 
further afield contact the national co-ordinator (volunteering@nadfas.org.uk). 

Susan Bye, NADFAS Heritage Volunteer Coordinator for Oxfordshire 
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